Legistar #140387

To: Reid Foltyniewicz, Chairperson

From: Matthew Lew, PE, Civil Engineer M
Through: Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Work%
Date: October 6, 2014

Subject: October 2014 Meeting Item 4—Edson/Harrison Stop Sign Request

In September 2014, the Public Works Department received a resident request to change a two-way Stop
sign to an all-way Stop Sign at Edson Avenue and Harrison Road. The request stated that speeding is happening
in the area, and a crash occurred at this location within the year.

The Police Department has been notified that additional enforcement may be required in the area. A
temporary speed radar sign was placed at this location by the Department. Six crashes have occurred within the
past three years and fewer than five crashes within a 12 month period. Per MUTCD section 2B.07, this
intersection does not satisfy the volume nor crash warrants for multi-way stop applications. In addition, Stop
signs should not be used for speed control per the MUTCD.

In review, Village staff recommends no action for the above request.
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